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NOV 26 1984

The Hdonorawle Claiborne Pcll
United States Senate
Washiagton, b. C. 20510

Dear 5enator Pell:

The Wnite House has asked rne to reply to your November 15
letter, with respect to support for Dr. Ropert Simon's
humanitariaa project, the International Hedical Corps, whichn
seeks to orovide nedical care to the Afghan people.

You may be aware that Congress has recently made available $2
nillion for nedical assistance to Afghans. The Department of
State is in charge of an Inter—-Agency Task Force to oversee the
effective use of tanese funds, and is currently consulting on
how tinis nay pe accomplished. The Task Force is aware of Dr.
Simon's plans and will give careful thought to how his project
night be assisted.

Sincerely, i

,..—-—-—-""—-(——-—‘ l
et = L)

James O'Meara
Acting Director

Officé of Legislative Affairs

\







November 8, 1984

D&ar Senator Pell:

Thank you for your October 4 letter, which we received on
October 24, regarding the medical work which Dr, Robert Simon
and the International Medical Corps are performing in
Afghanistan.

In your letter you indicated that surgeons, along with
ambulances and mecdical supplies which the International
Medical Corps carn supply, &re a high priority in Afghanistan.

We appreciate receiving your recommendaticn that funding be
provided to this group, and we will ask the appropriate
officials to review this request. I am sure that the points
which you raised will be taken into consideration and that you
will be contacted ae further information becomes available.

wWith best wishes,

Sincerely,

M. B. Oglesby, Jr.
Assistang to the President

The Honorable Claiberne Pell
United@ States Senate
Wat Lngt y DoC. 20510

MBO:KRJ: TJR: tjr

cc: w/copy of inc to Kelley Kammerer, I jis Affrs, AID - for
DIRECT response









CHARL

HOWARD H. BAKER, JR., TENN.
JESSE HELMS, N.C.
RICHARD G. LUGAR, IND.

CHARLES McC. MATHIAS, JR., MD.

NANCY L. KASSEBAUM, KANS.
RUDY BOSCHWITZ. MINN.
LARRY PRESSLER, S. DAK.
FRANK H. MURKOWSKI, ALASKA
PAULA HAWKINS, RA.

RCY, ILL., CHAIRMAN

CLAIBORNE PELL, Rt.
JOSEPH R BIDEN, JR, DEL
JOHN GLENN, OHIO

PAUL S. SARBANES, MD.

ewmmmecoen — QANited States Snate

ALAN CRANSTON, CAUIF.
CHRISTOPHER J DODD, CONN. COMMITTEE ON FOREIGN RELATIONS

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

SCOTT COHEN, STAFF DIRECTOR
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Jctober 4,

The President

1984

The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr.

President:

are writing on behalf of Dr. Robert Simon, the first American
physician to go to Afghanistan. Dr. Simon is the founder of the
International Medical Corp, with a membership of two hundred and
f1fty med1ca1 personnel and a professor of Emergency Medicine at

'y of California at Los Angeles. He plans to return to
8 soon as funds can be generated for 8 teams of
urgical personnel.

‘iets expelled the Red Cross, the Afghan people have
:al humanitarian assistance. The French medical teams
e Afghanistan have one serious deficiency; they cannot
'xry, except for emergency amputations. As Dr. Simon

forum, "to be wounded in Afghanistan is to be as good
‘avel time to Pakistan is life-threatening for those
injuries require surgery.

» to offer our support in obtaining funds from the
‘ternational Development for Dr. Simon and the

Medical Corp. We feel that the provision of
mg with ambulances and medical supplies, are matters
it priority. The program outlined by the International
would include training of Afghan civilians as medics
ie future fewer Americans will be involved.

it time, there is a critical need for surgical
Afghanistan. The International Medical Corp can meet

ciue uvew wad Will give the plight of the Afghan people the
visability and some of the humanitarian aid they deserve.

Sincerely,

" e

72y

Claiborne Pell

cc: The Honorable Peter McPherson

dLlall VL Allo LVl



























™ HE WHITE HOUSE OFFICE
REFERRAL

MARCH 22, 1985

TO: DEPARTMENT OF STATE

ACTION REQUESTED:
DIRECT REPLY, FURNISH INFO COPY

DESCRIPTION OF INCOMING:

ID: 306244

MEDIA: LETTER, DATED JANUARY 31, 1985

TO: PRESIDENT REAGAN

FRC : MR. EMERY S. PAL
3773 WEST 133RD STREET
CLEVELAND OH 44111

SUBJECT: NO RESPONSE TO TWO PREVIOUS LETTERS
CONCERNING AFGHANISTAN

PROMPT ACTION IS ESSENTIAL -- IF REQUIRED ACTION HAS NOT BEEN
TAKEN WITHIN 9 WORKING DAYS OF RECEIPT, PLEASE TELEPHONE THE
UNDERSIGNED AT 456-7486.

RETURN CORRESPONDENCE, WORKSHEET AND COPY OF RESPONSE
(OR DRAFT) TO:
AGENCY LIAISON, ROOM 91, THE WHITE HOUSE

SALLY KELLEY
DIRECTOR OF AGENCY LIAl )N
PRESIDENTIAL CORRESPONDENCE
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TO:

FROM:

THE WNITE $©iOUSE
WASHANG N

tes Senate
4( P 20
rt e 4 ' 9 1 9 85
DONALD T. REGAN
CHIEF OF STAFF

o r Jomr
.2

/c(*. g

our attention an issue which I
United States' ability to
policy goals. While U.S.
hters in Afghanistan, and they
eous protectors of freedom,

‘'or food and medicine to
opulation choosing to remain

lt 1s widely accepted that Soviet strategy in
Afghanistan is to "eliminate the fishes by emptying the sea."
They have declared war on the civilian population who aid the
freedom fighters, and have been very effectively practicing
"migratory genocide."™ In excess of four million Afghans have
sought refuge outside the country -- approximately one third
of the total population -- the world's largest refugee
population. The overall budget for the refugees in Pakistan
is estimated in excess of $400 million per year from a number
of international sources.

There can be no question that the best interests of the
freedom fighters are served by assisting a civilian
population, anxious to remain in their homes, and in their
country, in doing so. However, the.gﬁﬁ_;gng_involved in
providing humanitarian assistance to e Afghans inside
Afghanistan has rendered us virtually helpless in meeting our
objectives. The State Department has recently completed
spending $2 million earmarked by Cor ressn 1 Wilson
for humanitarian aid to the A.guaus. woince %%g;jgxgmngg_the
State Department has been discussing a humanitarian aid
program of $6 million in food and medical programs. After
much hardship in locating the funds, White House approval was
given in mid-February for this expenditure. Although $2
million was then identified for that purpose it has not yet
%ggn_angnt. I am told that the other $4 million Will be

dentified any day now, this has been the answer I have been
getting for weeks, and as you can see, months. ,/

s,






MEMORANDUM 3496

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 18, 1985

e

MEMORANDUM FOR DONALD T. REGAN e———
FROM: ROBERT C. McFARLAN
SUBJECT: Humanitarian Aid to Afghanistan

There is considerable truth to Senator Humphrey's charge that
the government has been very slow in getting off the mark. I
should underscore, however, that it was a Presidential initia-
tive which called for overt humanitarian assistance to the
Mujeheddin. We provided a plane load of medical supplies in
the fall of 1984 to accompany the Vice President to Pakistan
for the Mujeheddin. The White House subsequently called for a
$6 million federal program.

Part of the problem has been Department of State's and AID's
inability to identify funds for the humanitarian program.

This problem has been resolved, and funds have been found for
the full $6 million program. A detailed conference took place
in London to review appropriate procedures for spending the
food and medical funds. Ambassador Helman is in Pakistan now
formalizing this process. We are attempting to set in motion
a process which will hold not only for the current activity
but also for the projected $15 million program in FY 86. This
new program will be funded as an amendment to the Foreign
Assistance Act of 1961 and will provide for humanitarian
assistance, including food, clothing, and medical assistance.

The effort has to be closely coordinated with the Pakistani
Government, as all these programs run through Pakistan. There
have been a number of entreaties from Capitol Hill to move
more rapidly. While these concerns are understandable, they
do ignore the basic fact that we can go only as fast as we are
given running room by the Pakistanis. Some of the Congres-
sior | supporters of the Mujeheddin have been particularly
anxious to provide assistance to American doctors to go to

1as umif: 3, and we
thi 1lly \
) fund American private doci cving 1in

a humanitarian capacity in Afghanistan.

Attached at Tab A is a proposed response for you to send to
Senator Humphrey.

Attachment
Tab A Draft Ltr to Sen Humphrey



Dear Senator Humphrey:

We appreciate the energetic efforts that you have undertaken
in support of the freedom fighters in Afghanistan. We share
your concern that the current Soviet practice of genocide
against the civilian population in Afghanistan requires
careful yet immediate action. This practice must continue to
be condemned by the Administration, Congress, and the private

sector.

I have reviewed the record involved in implementing the
President's program to provide humanitarian assistance to the
Afghans. I agree with you that it has taken longer to launch
than we would both like. I am, however, persuaded that the
funding problems have been surmounted, that meaningful plan-
ning has now been undertaken, and I can assuye you that this

program will be moving forward rapidly.

I am also pleased to note that you have pushed through the
Senate a $15 million amendment to the Foreign Assistance Act
of 1961 providing for humanitarian assistance to the Afghans.
This will be very helpful. Subject to appropriate consulta-
tions with the Pakistanis, such a program has the promise of
providing meaningful assistance to the Afghans and to the
nati 1 1ir ( by J r

by the Sovi :s.

Sincerely yours,












April 24, 1985

The Honorable Donald T. Regan
Chief of Staff to the President
of the United States

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Don:

I would like to bring to your attention an issue which I
believe impacts heavily on the United States' ability to
successfully implement foreign policy goals. While U.S.
policy supports the freedom fighters in Afghanistan, and they
are commonly held out as courageous protectors of freedom,
they are currently crying out for food and medicine to
protect the innocent civilian population choosing to remain
in their own country.

It is widely accepted that Soviet strategy in
Afghanistan is to "eliminate the fishes by emptying the sea.”
They have declared war on the civilian population who aid the
freedom fighters, and have been very effectively practicing
"migratory genocide." In excess of four million Afghans have
sought refuge outside the country -- approximately one third
of the total population -- the world's largest refugee
population. The overall budget for the refugees in Pakistan
is estimated in excess of $400 million per year from a number
of international sources.

There can be no question that the best interests of the
freedom fighters are served by assisting a civilian
population, anxious to remain in their homes, and im their
country, in doing so. However, the involved in
providing humanitarian assistance t. _._.. ..__..2ns inside
Afghanistan has rendered us virtually helpless in meeting our
objectives. The State Department has recently completed
spending $2 million earmarked ° - 77 by Congressman w1lson
for humanitarian aid to the A. ....... .-ince °° “he
State Department has been discussing a huma -
program of $6 million in food and medical programs. After
much hardshlp 1n locatlng the funds, White House approval was
given in - Tor this expenditure. Although $2
mlllion rac wvucu susuvified for that purpose it *

it. I am told that the other $4 millio.. .__._ ..
.......... «d any day now, this has been the answer I have been
getting for weeks, and as you can see, months.



The Honorable Donald T. Regan
April 24, 1985
Page 2

Unfortunately, as you well know, to the Afghans time is
in short supply. I would greatly appreciate it if you could
use your good offices to insure that a mechanism exists for
the effective and expeditious delivery of humanitarian aid to
the Afghans.

Thank you for your consideration.
With warmest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

GJH/ nw
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PRESS RELEASE

14 MAY RALLY AT THE CAPITOL STEPS BY D.C. HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENTS

~-The genocide in Afghanistan has now reached the point

where nore than 10,000 youth have been taken from their
families to the Soviet Union for at least ten years of
'reeducation'. High School students are, for the first
time, trying to make others aware of what is happening
to those their own age in Afghanistan.

The theme of the rally will be symbolized by balloons
calling for the Soviet Union to return the Afghan children that

will be carried by the protesters.

The rally is the very first of its kind; while the
horrors of Ethiopia and South Africa have garnered great
attention throughout the media, and many marches have

taken place over those issues, there have been no marches

by Americans agéinst these atrocities. Many D.C. youth

think it is time that changed.

--Sponsored by the Committee for a Free Afghanistan and
two local chapters of Junior Statesmen of America with
participants from approximately 20 local high schools and

their political awareness societies.



Capitol Building at 4:00 p.m. on May 14.

--Guest speakers, representing a clear bi-partisan interest
in the issue, include: Ambassador Charles Lichenstein,
Senator Gordon Humphrey (R-N.H.) chairman of the Congressiona
Afghan Task Force, Senator Steve Symms (R-ID.), Congressman
Barney Frank (D-Mass.), Congressman Robert Lagomarsino (R-Cal.
Congressman Charles Wilson (D-TX.) and Karen McKay, executive
director of the Committee for a Free Afghanistan. Others als:
are planned to speak and their names will be listed in an upd
to this release.

For further information please contact Mary Spencer, 202-546-
at the Committee for a Free Afghanistan or Neil Gorsuch,
703-823-5564, student. '
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t ' . : ‘ 543 s. Oxford Avenue

}/)ch/ ' « Apartment # 3
T

Los Angeles, California 9002(
Honorable Ronald Regan

President of The United States
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.c.

August 6, 1985 852*}540

Dear Mr. President:

On behalf of the freedom-loving people of the Afghanistan freedom
ghting movement, I would like to extend best wishes for the

continuation of your excellent recovery from your recent surgery.

Please be assured that the prayers of those who are engaged in

a similar daily life struggle are with you.

ghose of us who have been in the forefront of the war against
oviet aggression deeply appreciate the support and assistance
thusfar provided by your Administration. Your deep commitment
{to our cause is clear and the increased aid provided under your
leadership is enabling us to continue our holy mission.

Similarly, we are appreciative of the firm yet reasonable stance
you have taken against the increasing acts of terrorism staged
by the misfits of the world. God-fearing, freedom-loving people
of all races, creeds and religions must stand fast against those
who would senselessly murder innocent victims in an attempt to
increase their own power and enhance their warped egos.

I - and those other former Afghan leaders working throughout the
world to support our brethern fighting the Soviet armies - remain
available and ready to assist your government in any way possible
to fight the further spread of terrorism. Should you create a
(commission to review anti-terrorist strategies or lead an inter-
Enational public campaign against those who would undermine the rule
of international law, we are quite eager to assist.

Once again, I would like to extend best wishes for your continued
full recovery and thanks for your on—-going support of the right to
self-determination among those suffering from the aggression of
the Soviet-bloc.

Very truly yours,

M 9. st

Mohammed Ibrahim Abassi
Former Minister of Culture
and Information, The Republic
of Afghanistan; President of
the ALLIANCE FOR UNITY AND
INDEPENDENCE OF AFGHANISTAN





